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Shin Yat Tong On Yat Kindergarten 

Announcement of Rescheduling “National Security Education Day” Event 

 

12th April, 2023 

Dear Parents, 

 

Up to 5:00p.m. on 4/4(Tue), we conducted a preliminary interview with all parents for the 

“National Security Education Day” event to be held at our school in the morning on 15/4(Sat). 

According to the results reported by class teachers, only 37 parents signed up for it. The main 

reason for the low participation rate of the activity is believed to be related to the public 

holidays and school holidays of Easter. As we know, some parents have accompanied children 

to return to hometowns for visiting relatives or travelling to other areas. Partial parents have 

to go to work on Saturdays so they are not available to come along with children. There are 

also some students who regularly participate in interesting classes on Saturdays and cannot 

reschedule their classes. Due to the above reasons, the number of participants is relatively 

low. 

 

Since the event is funded by the Quality Education Fund, in terms of cost-effectiveness, the 

more students benefited, the effectiveness is better. Therefore, we and a collaborator Zhong 

Guo Fa Lu Yan Jiu Zhong Xin can collect data for analysis after providing services. 

Unfortunately, the number of participants has not yet reached the expected target. As this 

activity is very educational, in order to make good use of precious resources, we have 

consulted with the collaborator and teaching staff at all levels. In the end, we have reached a 

consensus and decided to renew the original plan, which the“National Security Education 

Day” will be changed into“National Security Education Week” and the event will be 

postponed from 17/4(Mon) to 28/4(Fri) during regular school days for students. The 

collaborator will arrange staff to come to our school to explain to the students the materials 



that have been prepared for the exhibition on 15/4(Sat) and carry out related activities. At the 

same time, the class teachers will cultivate children's good moral character during story-

telling time. Such rearrangement is completely cost-effective and achieves the expected aim. 

It is a pity that parents cannot join together but thank you for your understanding with the aid 

of collaborator as well. 

 

Although we are unable to hold the “National Security Education Day” event for your 

children on 15/4(Sat) on campus, the 18 Districts Office in Hong Kong and various regional 

organizations will hold multiple of community activities on the event day. We have obtained 

over 100 tickets of “National Security Education Day Carnival 2023” from Kwun Tong 

District Office at the Auxiliary Police Headquarters in Kowloon Bay. You are encouraged to 

get tickets during school office hours on 13/4(Thu) and 14/4(Fri). First come, first served. 

You can also get tickets on the spot in the afternoon on 15/4(Sat). For details, please refer to 

the announcement with file number (SYT)S/2022/110 or login the following website for more 

information. https://www.nsed.gov.hk/index.php?l=en  

 

Due to the temporary change of the above event, we are sorry for any inconvenience caused! 

 

Yours faithfully, 

General Office 

 

 

https://www.nsed.gov.hk/index.php?l=en

